The Posse

04/23/11
DATE:  The Posse met Saturday, 10:00 AM, 23 April 2011, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  

George Barrington
AMA Congressman


Cathy Berkowski
American Legion Riders, Post 703


Cindy Blaski

Co-Leader, High Road Riders


Gary Blaski

Co-Leader, High Road Riders

Mike Bradbury
President, Top Cats – Illinois


Gary Brandt

Vice President, Rolling Thunder, Chapter 2, Illinois

Gary Bogolin

Committeeman, McHenry County Road Pirates

Jim Calderone

Committeeman, McHenry County Road Pirates


Stephen Czyz

President, Jersey Pine Cruisers

Ed Flavin

Vice President, Elgin Area Organization


Erik Hart

Board Member, C.R.A.S.H Coalition 

Debbie Hoffman
Vice President, Blue Knights, Illinois Chapter XII


Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator


Anthony Klosky
Vice President,  American Legion Riders, Post 703

Mike Lewis

Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Tony Loden

Activities, Top Cats - Illinois

Lee Murphy

President, Rolling Thunder, Chapter 2, IL


Denise Runge

Director, Palatine H.O.G


Keith St. Onge

Palatine H.O.G


Michael Scalet

Board Member, C.R.A.S.H Coalition


Michael Smith

Director, McHenry H.O.G.

John Sweeney

Assistant Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Jeff Woolard

President, Elgin Area Organization

Greg Zaffke

President, C.R.A.S.H Coalition
DISSCUSSIONS:
(   Good turnout with 13 organizations and 24 people attending.
[image: image1.jpg]



(  "Posse" tabs 


were made available to attendees for $1.00 each in response to Craig Westfall, Blue Knights, recommending we have a patch for Posse members. It was explained that the "Posse" tab is purposely small, ¾" X 2", so as to not overshadow any club patch.  Qualification for receiving the "Posse" tab will be left up to the head of each club and the tabs will only be available to each club's leader to hand out. 
(  The meeting started with a discussion of motorcycle – related proposed legislation that would impact our sport.  Included was legislation banning the NHTSA from lobbying state and local governments to enact helmet laws; a bill to remove youth motorcycles and ATVs from the "Lead Law";  growing demonstrations against the NHTSA funding of motorcycle – only safety checkpoints; and attendees were informed that European researchers have released  the Motorcycle Accidents In Depth Study (MAIDS), an extensive analyses of motorcycle accidents in Europe. 
(  Our thanks to George Barrington for forwarding an initial vendors list from his contacts for use by Posse members.  This was forwarded to all Posse members and will be placed on the Posse web site, www.posse.cc.  The list is intended to provide Posse members with quick and easy access for inviting vendors to their club events.  Members are asked to provide any vendor feedback, positive or negative, to Wayne at wkirkpa177@aol.com so we can get that info out to all members.
(  Once, again our Web Master, John Sweeney has done a superb job maintaining the Posse web site (www.posse.cc).  John will be updating the web site soon with the current minutes, updated club contact list, and adding the Venders List.
(  The group discussed the emergence of a tremendous number of charitable organizations who are seemingly supporting honorable causes.  The issue is, sadly, that some of these charitable organizations are phony or they operate right on the edge of being legal.  It is not uncommon for the unscrupulous organizations to use the majority of funds collected for their own benefit, i.e. fancy offices, travel, cars, etc while only giving a small portion of collected funds to their alleged cause.  How do we know the difference?  Posse will include links on our web site for members to use to verify valid charities.
(  The major activities list for all the organizations was updated for 2011 and discussed by each club.  Members were reminded that the purpose of that list is to show the dates of each organization's major charity event, rally, or fund raiser for the year so other clubs can support that event and not schedule their major event on the same date.  The Posse Activities Calendar is maintained on our web site with each club's major event(s) reflected in bold and other local events included for planning purposes.
(  The web site Activities Calendar has been updated with current links to the responsible club so, members can go to that club's site for details of an event. 
(  Greg Zaffke explained to the group that the name of the Black Nail Brigade has been changed to Coalition for Responsibility and Accountability on our Streets and Highways (C.R.A.S.H.) to better reflect the scope of their mission and their effort to keep the hazards of distracted driving in front of the public. Greg discussed the 7 May Epic memorial Ride and some of the projects that C.R.A.S.H. is undertaking to prevent injuries and save lives through awareness, education, technology, prosecution and sentencing. 
(  Tony Loden, Top Cats Activities, briefed the group on the 7 May Epic Memorial Ride in memory of Anita 
Zaffke and in support of the C.R.A.S.H. Coalition's Distracted Driving campaign.  Top Cats will be coordinating road captains for this event and is asking Posse members to ask their members for volunteer road captains.  Tony will be publishing an email for Posse members with times, location and ride details.

(  Attendees were reminded that, if they have a change to the Events Calendar, simply send Wayne (wkirkpa177@aol.com) and John Sweeney (asstdirector@lakeshorehog.com) an email so they can notify everyone and update the web site.
The next meeting will be in the Fall of 2011, at Tin Man's Sports Pub, Fox River Grove, Illinois.  Wayne will coordinate the date / location as we near Oct/Nov 2011. 
